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Introduction

The second meeting of the 1997 National Forum on Canada's International
Relations was held on June 23-24 at Conrad Grebel College in Waterloo,
Ontario. In keeping with parallel forums in Victoria, Québec and Halifax, and
the designation of 1997 as Canada's Year of Asia-Pacific, the Forum explored
"Canada's relations with the Asia-Pacific." The Forum gave particular attention
to policy issues germane to both the Asia-Pacific Economic Commission
(APEC) summit that will be hosted by the Canadian government in Vancouver
in November and to the People's Summit hosted by the non-governmental
community alongside the official event.

The Steering Committee of the Waterloo National Forum invited participants
from a range of social sectors - non-govemmental, academic, youth, business
and labour, media, and government - to explore foreign policy options for
Canada's relations with the Asia-Pacific region. Most attending came from


